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March 10, 2004

Mr. Michael McAdam

Vice President (Finance & Services)

University of Calgary

A100

2500 University Dr. NW

Calgary  AB   T2N 1N4

Dear Mr. McAdam:

Since our last meeting, the scope of the activities of the Institute has grown in a very positive way.

The institution of a transportation degree program developed jointly by SAIT and the University of Calgary is much closer to becoming a reality.  The masters program in regulatory economics continues to deliver high quality candidates for employment in major Canadian companies who have a requirement for expertise in this field.

The Centre for Regulatory Affairs brought together leaders in the electricity industry from across North America to discuss the implications of introducing regional transmission organizations into Canada.  A text of the Proceedings entitled “Regional Transmission Organizations – Restructuring Electricity Transmission in Canada”, edited by W. David Walls, has been forwarded to our membership.  Additional copies are available upon request to the Institute.

Dr. Joseph Doucet of the University of Alberta delivered a two-day workshop on the electricity industry and the restructuring which it has undergone.  This two-day course was well received by the participants.  Dr. Doucet is developing the second level of this course which will be delivered in June 2004.  

Dr. Eugene Beaulieu has developed a manuscript on interprovincial trade-barriers.  The text emphasizes that the current patchwork of inconsistent regulation within Canada is hampering our ability to grow competitively in North American and world markets.  A copy of this report has been forwarded to our membership.  Additional copies are available upon request.

The Centre for Transportation held a workshop on “Straight Ahead – A Vision for Transportation in Canada”, which was tabled in the House of Commons by the Minister of Transport in late February 2003.  The workshop was held in conjunction with WESTAC and brought together industry executives from all modes of transport to exchange views on the future of Canadian transportation policy.

At the request of Transport Canada, the Institute facilitated a Northern Information Day early in 2003.  The purpose of this meeting was to share information on transportation developments in Northern Canada, with federal departments and territorial government officials who have responsibilities in that regard.

In December 2003, the Institute facilitated a session on short sea shipping in Edmonton for Transport Canada.  The initiative was designed to seek advice from stakeholders on issues relating to shipping services on the northern lakes and rivers in Western Canada.

In 2002, the Centre for Transportation ran a workshop entitled “Reality Check 2002: Calgary’s Transportation and Logistics Sector Moving Forward”.  “Reality Check 2004” is being developed for April 30, 2004.  It will again address the opportunities and the issues currently being faced by the transportation and logistics sector in Calgary.

The Institute has been requested by the Government of Alberta to carry out a pre-feasibility study of higher/high speed rail between Calgary, Red Deer and Edmonton. The study is currently underway and is being supported by technical and financial contributions by a number of member companies.

The study of the development of a utility corridor between Alaska and Canada with the Institute partnering with the University Alaska continues at the planning stage.  The study will include a preliminary review as to the feasibility of the establishment of a railway/ pipeline/fibre optics link between Canada and Alaska.  

Dr. David Gillen has assured me that his book on Canadian air transport policy, which he has undertaken to write for the Institute, will be finalized in 2004.  The book will undergo a process of peer review prior to publication.

As President, I have become involved in an initiative designed to increase the awareness of the Canadian public as to the importance of transportation.  I have agreed to act as Chair for an ad hoc group named the Transportation Awareness Partnership or TAP.  I was also invited to participate in the development of a transportation industry-wide initiative entitled, “Transportation Optimization Pact”.  Because the Institute’s mandate has been to develop transportation initiatives across a wide spectrum.  It is very encouraging to see the sectors of the transportation industry collaborating on identifying issues of common concern that require addressing from a policy perspective, by governments and industry alike.  

Researchers lead by the Academic Director for the Centre for Information and Communication, Dr. David Mitchell have been awarded a $900,000 grant by the Social Sciences and Humanities Research Council.  This grant recognizes the work developed in the Centre over the last year.  The idea of addressing some of the social and political issues/opportunities that could arise out of the deployment of a high-speed broadband fibre network connecting all points in the province resulted from a meeting of the Steering Committee for that Centre.

The Institute, in conjunction with Prolog Canada, has delivered to the Alberta Economic Development Authority, a report on the present and future status of transportation in Alberta.  As Alberta moves towards the development of a “value-added” economy, the role that transportation will play in facilitating that economy, will change.  This report attempts to address those changing needs. 

The Institute continues to work with the Chamber of Commerce in presenting Distinguished Speakers.  The speakers in the last few months have included John Crichton, President and CEO of NAV Canada, Garth Atkinson, President and CEO of Calgary Airport Authority. Steve Smith, President and CEO of ZIP and Eric de Maat, President. D.H.L. International Express Ltd.

The United States Ambassador to Canada, Mr. Paul Cellucci, was invited by the Institute to speak on “Transportation Partnership:  A Vision for the 49th Parallel”.  His address on May 9th was very well received by the Calgary business community.

Thank you again for your support of the work of the Institute.

Yours very truly,

Peter C. Wallis

President and CEO
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